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The Lord allowed us to be involved in two significant 

meetings since our last letter. One of them was the 23rd   

annual missions conference at the Bible Baptist Church in 

National City, California.  At that meeting, the church 

promised $285,000 for missions in the coming year.  This is 

to be spread out over 143 missionary projects.  Space will not 

allow us to speak of every blessing of the meeting; they were 

many. One of the highlights was to meet with several other 

Filipino pastors and listen to the burdens they have for their 

people. The Lord seems to be opening doors of opportunity 

for us to work with them.  I was also invited to preach at the 

Bible Baptist Church of Mira Mesa while I was in California. 

Pastor Willie Dell graciously introduced me to his 

congregation, which gave $82,000 to missions last year while 

meeting in a rented facility.  As a result of this meeting, I was 

able to meet with Christopher and Victoria Hunter, 

Missionaries to the Philippine Islands.  They drove all night to 

meet with me for breakfast on the last day of my visit. At 

their pastor’s request we were able to complete the 

necessary papers and invite them to Deputation School in 

Texas. They did come. They drove all the way from San 

Diego. They are both graduates of the Bible college which 

was started by Bob Hughes in the Philippines many years 

ago. They will be introduced to the GIBF in Indianapolis this 

month where they will share their sweet testimony. 
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The other significant meeting that we have enjoyed recently 

was the Third Annual Deputation School. We were hoping for 

a missions “Revival” at Liberty Baptist Church and the Lord 

provided just that.  The Lord gave us eight couples to train. 

Five of them were new to GIBM. Two have already been 

introduced to the fellowship. One couple was visiting in light 

of signing up as missionaries at a later time. We also had the 

privilege of having veteran missionary Dave Frauenhofer 

with us from Hungary. It was an exciting time. Many of the 

students were eager for the meetings to go longer than 

three days. 

 

 

I can’t tell you how much my wife and I appreciate your 

support and prayers. It is a wonderful privilege for us to be 

able to work with Pastor and Mrs. Webster, serving the 

GIBM missionary families. We are seeing many surrender to 

the work of worldwide evangelism. The Lord is opening 

doors for us in miraculous ways.  If we can help you in any 

way with your missionary vision, please call us. We want to 

be a blessing!   

Robert Lewis       1 Cor 15:58 
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Website: www.GIBF.org                          Email: RLL@fastmail.us 
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